



We will meet at the Boone 
Optimist Club (1012 State 
Farm Rd) for our February 
meeting.  The clubhouse is 
by the baseball fields 
across State Farm from the 
Watauga Athletic Center.

 


RANGE UPDATES

The Club House has a 
heater installed. Special 
thanks to Marc Jones for 
his time and energy on this 
effort. 


 We are still getting a plan 
for painting, installing the 
toilets, and rebuilding the 
office space. 

 

Otherwise, the rest of the 
ranges are open with some 
heightened awareness

 


 


 


ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

We had a great turnout on 
the Annual Membership 
Renewal drive this year. 
Our system for renewing 
by January 31st is 
working. 


MARCH MEETING

We will provide additional 
range updates and present 
any items needing votes for 
approval. 

 

In addition, extra thought is 
being expended to how we 
repair the clubhouse to 
better withstand future 
flood potential.


TS HELENE RECOVERY EFFORTS

- Get the gate fixed with 

updated software that 
reads our badges. 


- Get all security cameras 
back on line. 


- Get the Club House fixed 
and working again.


- Get a flood proof storage 
container installed on the 
existing concrete pad. 


- More gravel for the roads 
and parking area. 


- Parking lot graded to 
smooth it out from frost 
heaving. 


WE NEED YOUR HELP!

There will be much work to 
be done still – closer to 
Spring to get fully back in 
operation.  Kindly reply / 
email the publicity officer to 
stay on the work crew lists.
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